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April 12, 2021 
 
 
Dear Anoka County Board of Commissioners,  
 
Federal Cartridge Company—nearing 100 years of continuous operation in Anoka and Coon 
Rapids, MN—supports the US Highway 10 improvement project. A third lane addition in Coon 
Rapids would help ease traffic for the residents of the city and reduce congestion for transport of 
our products and supplies.  
 
We are proud to employ approximately 1,500 hard-working people at our two facilities in 
Anoka/Coon Rapids and have successfully grown our business here in recent years. We support 
and appreciate the continuous upgrading of the area and its traffic flow to make doing business 
here better now and into the future.  

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

 
 
 
Jason R. Vanderbrink 
President 
Federal, CCI, Speer, Remington and Hevi-Shot Ammunition  


